
ADDRESS: 2038 WOLF ST 
Proposal: Install 18 composite windows 
Review Requested: Final Approval 
Owner: Joseph E. Czarnecki 
Applicant: Maggie McDevitt, Renewal by Andersen of Greater Philadelphia 
History: 1911; James H. and John T. Windrim, architects 
Individual Designation: None 
District Designation: Girard Estate Historic District, Contributing, 11/10/1999 
Staff Contact: Randal Baron, randal.baron@phila.gov, 215-686-7660 
 
BACKGROUND:  
This application proposes to install Andersen Fibrex windows on the front, side, and rear façade 
of this twin house in Girard Estate. The Architectural Committee reviewed a version of this 
proposal at its last meeting and recommended denial. Since that time the applicant has 
removed a piece of metal panning to reveal the original wood frames. The application now 
includes drawings that show how the subframe of the Fibrex window would be installed in a new 
wood frame. Because of the design of the Fibrex window, about one inch of subframe would be 
exposed and visible. The drawings do not show the correct detail on the sill or brickmold to 
match the existing frame; however, the applicant has indicated that he is willing to adjust the 
brickmold detail. 
 
SCOPE OF WORK:  

• Install windows 
 
STANDARDS FOR REVIEW: 
The Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for the Treatment of Historic Properties and Guidelines 
include: 

• Standard 6: Deteriorated historic features will be repaired rather than replaced. Where 
the severity of deterioration requires replacement of a distinctive feature, the new feature 
will match the old in design, color, texture, and, where possible, materials. Replacement 
of missing features will be substantiated by documentary and physical evidence. 

o The proposed windows do not match the historic windows in design or materials, 
but the deviation in design will be minimal and the change in materials should be 
imperceptible from the street. The windows currently have very wide non-historic 
panning on the frames, so any change will be a vast improvement. Also, the new 
window will not have muntins; therefore, the reduction of the glass area from the 
historic condition owing to the exposed portion of the subframe will be less 
noticeable than it would be with a divided light window. 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Approval, pursuant to Standard 6. 
  





















Side of building facing bank





Side of building facing bank, towards rear of property



Rear of building



Two windows proposed for replacement on front of building



Side of building facing bank
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